                                                                    Jeff Cummins
Community Waste & Recycling G-219
157 Black Bird Lane
Chehalis, WA  98532
November 22, 2013
Mr. Steven V. King
Executive Director and Secretary

Attn: Records Section

Washington Utilities and

Transportation Commission

1300 S Evergreen Park Dr SW

Olympia, WA  98504-7250

RE:  Tariff Submittal, Tariff Number 4, Jeff Cummins dba Community Waste & Recycling G-219
Dear Mr. King:
Our company has been notified that as of December 1, 2013 the tipping fee at the Cowlitz County Landfill will increase 31.4% from $37.30 to $49.00 per ton.   We project this will increase revenue and expense for residential service by $3,102 for a 12-month period, for customers residing within Cowlitz County.  The typical increase for a 1-can customer in $.81.  The last general rate increase approved by the Commission was effective January 1, 1998.
Attached are revised tariff pages and supporting documentation containing the revised rates.  If these rates are approved by the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission they will become effective December 1, 2013.  Pursuant to WAC 480-70-271(2)(a)(iii), affected customers will receive notification of the change on the first billing reflecting the revision to rates.
We request an exemption from of WAC 480-07-520, work paper filing requirements, due to the fact that this rate change only covers increases in disposal fees.
If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact me at 360-748-7387 or via email at jkcummins@juno.com.

Sincerely,

Jeff Cummins
Owner
Telephone Number (360) 748-7387
